Town of Roann

Meeting Minutes
11 April 2017

I. Call to order

James Pell called to order the regular meeting of the Town of Roann at 7:00
p-m. on the 11th day of April, 2017, in Roann Town Hall.

II. Roll call

The following persons were present: James Pell, Richard Morris, Stuart J ones,
Kristina Lynn, Justin Vigar, Robert "M" Ferguson Jr., and present are 4 citizens.

III. Approval of minutes from last meeting

The Town Council read the minutes from the last meeting, the minutes were
approved as read.

Open issues

a) Robert "M" Ferguson Jr. stated he and an OCRA representative will be
attending the County Commissioners meeting April 24, 2017. Robert "M"
Ferguson Jr. would like the support of the Town Council as he purposes to the
County Commissioners to partner with the Town of Roann. Stuart Jones
made a motion to authorize Robert "M" Ferguson Jr. to purpose to the County
Commissioners to partner with the Town of Roann and share the
responsibility of the “Old Roann School”. Richard Morris seconded and the
Town Council voted in favor 3-0.

b) Robert "M" Ferguson Jr. stated nothing to report on Town Marshall’s
commission (police car).

New Business

a) Robert "M" Ferguson Jr. reported Jim and Connie Huffman donated to the
Town of Roann the hand built replica of the Roann Covered Bridge built by
Jim in 1993.

b) Justin Vigar reported an air blower quit working. Bruce Shaw will report more
at next meeting.

¢) Richard Morris reported he has talked with Jim Dils and the bridge lights will
be fixed prior to the events. Richard Morris also reported he has contacted
Duke Energy to have electricity turned on prior to the events scheduled at the
Covered Bridge.

d) Stuart Jones stated he would like to look into changing verbage on ordinances
and consider an ordinance on shopping local as a potential option. Stuart
Jones is doing follow up on this.
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e) Stuart Jones stated we need to consider establishing a formal complaint
department. Robert "M" Ferguson Jr. will follow up on a working email for
the town for complaints and questions.

f) Jan Mills stated she has contacted Pete Snep and is working on options for
lettering or stenciling for the water tower and they are waiting for a cost.

IV. Adjournment

—
erk/Treasurer

Minutes approved by: é\ ferane L2 | )J

AJames Pell, Council President
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